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Notice 

Finding of No Significant Impact 
Available for Public Review 

 
State Highway (SH) 205 

From US 80 in Terrell to JCT SH 205/John King (S. Goliad St) 
CSJ 0451-01-053, 0451-02-028 

Kaufman and Rockwall Counties, Texas 
 
Pursuant to Texas Administrative Code, Title 43, §2.108, this notice advises the public that the 
Texas Department of Transportation (TxDOT) has issued a finding of no significant impact 
(FONSI) for the proposed SH 205 project from US 80 in Terrell to JCT SH 205/John King (S. 
Goliad St) in Kaufman and Rockwall Counties, Texas. The environmental review, consultation, 
and other actions required by applicable Federal environmental laws for this project are being, 
or have been, carried-out by TxDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 327 and a Memorandum of 
Understanding dated December 16, 2014, and executed by FHWA and TxDOT.  
 
The proposed SH 205 project would widen the SH 205 roadway from a two-lane rural highway 
to an ultimate urban, divided six-lane highway from US 80 in Terrell to the junction of SH 
205/John King Boulevard (South Goliad Street), a distance of approximately 13.07 miles. 
Phased construction of SH 205 would include interim and ultimate improvements. Interim 
improvements would include constructing a four-lane urban, divided roadway with an inside 12-
foot wide travel lane (one in each direction), an outside 14-foot wide travel lane (one in each 
direction) for shared use by bicycles and vehicles, and a 42-foot wide median. Five-foot wide 
sidewalks would also be constructed on each side of SH 205 throughout the proposed project 
limits. The ultimate phase of construction would widen the roadway by adding an additional 12-
foot wide lane in each direction within the median, narrowing the width of the median to 18 feet. 
Other construction activities would include drainage improvements and utility relocation. The 
proposed project would require approximately 92.2 acres of proposed ROW and 1.4 acres of 
permanent easements.  
 
Copies of the approved final EA and FONSI, certification of public involvement, and supporting 
documentation are available for public inspection the TxDOT Dallas District Office, located at 
4777 East Highway 80, in Mesquite, Texas 75150-6643 and at www.KeepitMovingDallas.com. 
For further information, please contact Mr. Stephen Endres, P.E., Project Manager at TxDOT 
Dallas District Office at (214) 320-4469. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


